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David T. Ashley

From: Bill Radin [billradin@billradin.com]
Sent: Wednesday, December 04, 2002 5:02 PM
To: David T. Ashley
Subject: RE: Need to reach Bill Radin

Dear Dave:
Thanks for calling to ask permission. You may keep the documents on your
site and use them as they are currently being used.

Bill
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David T. Ashley

From: David T. Ashley [dtashley@esrg.org]
Sent: Wednesday, December 04, 2002 4:38 PM
To: billradin@billradin.com
Subject: RE: Need to reach Bill Radin

Hi Bill,

I'm the gentleman who called about copyright permissions.

Here is the URL:

http://www.esrg.org/employ_rscs/index2.htm

and your documents (3 of them) are near the bottom.

Please let me know what to do.  I'd like to keep the documents (or updated copies of 
them), because they help job-seekers.  Perhaps should I also link to your web site?

The approach that I would least prefer (but I will do it if you ask me to) is to remove 
the documents and link to the same documents if you have them at your web site.  The 
reason is that this means I have to keep up with changing URLs (if you rearrange your web 
site or if your company changes names or domain names) and so on to be sure the links stay
valid.  It is easier for me if I'm allowed to keep a copy of the documents.  However, I 
will do whatever you ask me to do.

Thanks and best regards,
Dave Ashley.

> -----Original Message-----
> From: Bill Radin [mailto:billradin@billradin.com]
> Sent: Thursday, September 26, 2002 10:59 PM
> To: David T. Ashley
> Subject: RE: Need to reach Bill Radin
> 
> 
> Dear Dave:
> Please give me a call after 10:00 AM on Friday.
> 
> Sincerely,
> Bill Radin, President
> Books, Tapes & Training for Recruiters
> Web: www.billradin.com
> E-mail: mailto:billradin@billradin.com
> Phone: (513) 624-7501 ~ Fax: (513) 624-7502
> 
> 
> 


